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June 18, 2018
GBOS/Girdwood Fire and Rescue Inc Board of Directors 
Semi-Annual Meeting

Minutes Final
6:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 6:00 p.m.  Jerry Fox
GBOS Attending are:  Jerry Fox, Eryn Boone, Mike Edgington, Christina Hendrickson.  Robert Snitzer arrived 6:15.
GFR BOD attending are:  Shannon Cothren, Nick Georgelos, Deb Essex, Gibson Gamel.
GFR Chief Michelle Weston is also attending.

Agenda Revisions and Approval
GBOS/SFRI Semi-Annual Meeting June 18, 2018 Agenda Approved

Announcements:  
· 2019 GBOS Non-Profit Recreation grant applications will be available May 1 – June 22, 2018. Applications will be available on line at www.muni.org/gbos, and at the Post Office, Library and Community Room bulletin boards.  Applications are due by 3PM on June 22, 2018.  

Introductions, Presentations and Reports:
1.  Welcome and introduction of new GFR Board of Directors members Shannon Cothren and Nick Georgelos.  Welcome recently hired GFR Chief Michelle Weston.  GBOS changes supervisor roles each year.  2018 Supervisor for Fire Department is Jerry Fox.

Jerry begins the meeting by stating that it was decided in the Feb 2018 meeting that the GBOS and GFR board should meet approximately twice a year to touch base with each other.  As GBOS supervisor for Fire Department, Jerry Fox is to attend the quarterly GFR Board of Directors meetings, and should be kept aware of board actions.  

The next GFR BOD meeting is scheduled for July 26. AT that meeting, GFR BOD will establish their roles; currently Ben Habecker is the Chair of the GFR BOD.

Roles within the structure:

GBOS represents the taxpayers in the Girdwood Valley Service Area who pay for services of GFR through a contract administered by Anchorage Fire Department (AFD).  GBOS reviews and approves the GFR annual budget.

GBOS is responsible for the fire dept building maintenance, apparatus, and is the mechanism for political force in Anchorage (ie  investigating, implementing bonding for funding, etc).  GBOS Supervisor should attend GFR BOD meetings and have open lines of communication with Chief and BOD.  Jerry Fox requests a copy of GFR Bylaws from GFR Secretary Gibson Gamel.
GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Anchorage Fire Department administers the contract with GFR.  An updated contract between AFD and GFR is overdue.  

GFR BOD is in charge of hiring and performance of the GFR Chief, and will support the chief in AFD contract negotiations.
GFR Chief is in charge of the running the department, paid staff, and volunteers.  Chief will be instrumental in renegotiating the contract with AFD.
The renegotiation of the GFR contract with AFD will come up soon.  AFD and GFR Chief will work on this.  GFR BOD should advise and support the chief and review the contract to ensure that the contract scope is within reasonable expectations.  GBOS will approve the final contract.  
Chief Weston states that currently there are some elements to be worked on:

Maximizing cost savings through bulk buying through MOA
Reduce bureaucracy to maximize efficiency

Apply for grant funding as a non-profit

Additionally, GFR will resume walk-thrus of public buildings and multi-family housing to form emergency response plans and will work toward a community emergency plan.  GFR will work toward increasing supplies available at the fire department, which were reduced during fire hall construction.  GFR is recruiting for more Girdwood-based members so that the department has more depth and response capability within the community.
Likely that there will be some staffing changes in the future at GFR.  Group discusses that if there are issues, GFR staff and volunteers are to take them to the membership committee first and, if necessary, to the GFR BOD.

2.  Discussion regarding Certificate of Occupancy of new fire hall, lease, terms of repairs
Certificate of Occupancy is nearly complete.
Currently working on heating and electrical bugs from construction.  

Phone issues will be resolved shortly (on GBOS agenda later)


3.  Discussion regarding contract and budget for Girdwood Fire and Rescue Inc

Tentative 2019 Budget meeting schedule is: 
TUE 
JUL 24 
7PM 
Budget Meeting #1
WED 
AUG 1
12PM
Budget Meeting #2
WED 
AUG 15
12PM
Budget Meeting #3

Chief Weston requests budget information from 2017 budget cycle.

4.  Set next semi-annual meeting date (November)
The next GBOS/GFR meeting is tentatively scheduled for November 19 at 6PM.


These meetings should continue on a June/November cycle.
Action Item Updates as assigned:
Request for Executive Session:
Other:
Adjourn 5:30PM
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